NORTH GILLIAM COUNTY RURAL FIRE PROTECTION DISTRICT
Regular Meeting
DATE:	February 10, 2025
TIME:	6:00 p.m.
PLACE:	1500 Railroad Avenue – North Gilliam Fire Hall
BOARD MEMEBERS PRESENT:	Skye Krebs, Joe Patnode and Jerry Gabbey
NOT PRESENT:			Kolten Boethin and Victor Rolfe
OTHER PRESENT:		Jodi Claughton, Joe Claughton and Casey Zellers

MEETING CALLED TO ORDER:  The regular meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. by Board Chairman Skye Krebs.
AGENDA:  The agenda was amended to add Gilliam County Fire Services Contract to new business.	
MINUTES:  The Minutes of the January 13, 2024 regular meeting were approved as presented.
PUBLIC COMMENT:  No Public Comment
CHIEF’S REPORT:
Toured the newly renovated Gilliam County Sherriff’s ARO (Arlington Regional Office)
· 5 calls during January
· We have two volunteers starting their structure training.  There are no turn-outs that fit either of them properly.  They would both need pants and coats.  Joe is checking into lower cost options as turn-outs currently run around $3,000 a set
· Dash Cams have been received and will be installed 
· Received the quote from Intermountain West Insulations for the gutters and downspouts.  The estimate for the fire hall is $1,625.00 with an option of adding snow load straps for $250.00 for a total of $1,875.00.  The estimate for the Sheriff’s Office is $2,900.00. After discussing the estimates, a motion was made by Jerry Gabbey which was seconded by Joe Patnode to approve the bids on both buildings.  Roll call vote:  Jerry yes, Joe yes and Skye yes.  Motion carried
 
GILLIAM COUNTY FIRE SERVICE COORDINATOR’S REPORT:
· Four volunteer’s county wide have started the Firefighter 1 Academy.  The course should be completed by May 1st
· The Bureau of Land Management Agreement has been updated
CITY FIRE COMMISSIONER REPORT:
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
NEW BUSINESS:
Currently the District gives Gilliam County Fire Services an additional $20,000 per fiscal year for wages for the Fire Service Coordinator.  The fire service board would like long term agreement for these additional funds for budgeting purposes.  Joe Patnode who is the District’s representative on the Fire Services Board recommended to continue with the additional funds. A motion was made by Jerry Gabbey which was seconded by Joe Patnode to continue with the additional funds for the fiscal years 2025-2026, 2026-2027 and 2027-2028.  Roll call vote: Jerry yes, Joe yes and Skye yes.  Motion carried
FINANCIAL REPORT AND BILLS:
A motion was made by Jerry Gabbey which was seconded by Joe Patnode to approve the bills and financial report as presented.  Motion Carried
With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 6:44 p.m.
Next meeting Date:  Monday, February 10, 2025



_______________________________________		_______________________________________
Skye Krebs – Board Chairman				Jodi Claughton – Executive Secretary
	
